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To: NPFMC 

From: Norm Pillen 

F/V Sherrie Marie 

2517 Addy Gifford Rd 

Addy WA 99101 

alaskanorm@centurylink.net 

509-675-0304 

 

Dear Sirs; 

  As a longtime commercial fisherman, who supports his family, crew, and many different 

suppliers, repair shops, grocery stores, fish companies, etc…by participation in the halibut 

and sablefish fisheries, I would like to take this opportunity to ask the council to consider 

and address the concerns I have regarding bycatch issues in the commercial halibut fishery.  

 I am  very concerned with the sustainability of the halibut resource and as the current 

biomass is at it’s lowest point since 1996 it is imperative to the future of the resource that 

Halibut be properly managed. The directed fishery, as managed by the IPHC has taken huge 

cuts in the directed fishery to protect the resource and it is high time that the council takes 

the same direct action to address the Halibut bycatch issues in the trawl fisheries in a 

fashion that actually results in a reduction of the number of halibut taken. Over the past 

decade, bycatch mortality in the BSAI has increased to 60% of total removals  while 

directed fishery landings have decreased to about 30% of removals.  Bycatch in 4CDE 

accounts for 87% of total mortality. Bering Sea bycatch hurts the halibut resource and all 

who depend on that resource and continuing to manage in this manner spells disaster for 

the future of halibut fisherman and the halibut stocks. I implore you, as the NMPFMC, who’s 

JOB it is to manage fisheries in a responsible and sustainable fashion, to make the halibut 

resource and directed halibut fisheries the PRIORITY and REDUCE BYCATCH. 

 Thank You for your consideration in this  matter. 

Norm Pillen 
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Chairman Dan Hull and North Pacific Fisheries Management Council Members:

The ongoing halibut wastage as bycatch in the Bering Sea fisheries is a national 
disgrace.

The current estimated halibut biomass is the lowest in two decades, yet the 
Council has yet to seriously address and implement meaningful measures to 
address excessive bycatch.  Continued delay in Council action to reduce bycatch 
that has been killing hundreds of thousands of juvenile halibut annually is 
irresponsible, and no longer acceptable, if it ever was.

For starters, halibut nursery grounds need to be closed to trawling and factory 
longlining.  Deck sorting of halibut, as is done in Canadian trawl fisheries, should 
become a standard practice in Alaska as well.  100% trawl and factory longline 
observer coverage should be mandatory, if not already.  Current bycatch caps 
need to be drastically reduced, by at least a minimum of 50%, and closures of 
targeted species should be implemented immediately if bycatch caps are 
reached.

The Council clearly stated during its June 2015 meeting in Sitka that its action on 
Bering Sea bycatch was “just the first step”.  There is no excuse for further delay.

Respectfully,

Charles E. “Ed” Wood
F/V Talon
P.O. Box 383
Petersburg, AK  99833-0383
907-772-3480 (home)
907-518-0480 (cell)
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